
 

 
 
 

 
 
10 May 2017 WM Project Number: 13317 

Our Ref: PP10052017_Ltr_NH 
 
 
 
Jeff Bulfin 
Precise Planning 
PO Box 426 
NORTHBRIDGE NSW 1560 
 
 
 
Dear Jeff 

Re: 25 Martin Road Badgerys Creek - Revised Proposal - Full Enclosure 

Wilkinson Murray conducted a Noise Impact Assessment (NIA) for the proposed Resource Recovery 
Facility at 25 Martin Road, Badgerys Creek (Wilkinson Murray Report No. 13351 Version B). The NIA 
addressed the Secretary’s Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the project, as was 
conducted in general accordance with the NSW Industrial Noise Policy (INP).  

Following input from the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) and the Joint Regional Planning 
Panel (JRPP), a revised project was developed, whereby the majority of site operations were to be 
enclosed by noise walls on northern, southern and western sides of the site. A revised NIA was prepared 
(Wilkinson Murray Letter PP04112015_Ltr_JW) and concluded that noise emissions from the revised site 
would comply with the established noise criteria at all receivers.  

The design of the site has been refined further, and the part of the site previously proposed to be 
enclosed by sail cloth is now proposed to be enclosed, with metal cladding. The metal roof is to remain.   

Operational noise impact from the latest design of the project would be within the range of impacts 
presented for the previous project design (per Wilkinson Murray Letter PP04112015_Ltr_JW) and 
therefore, noise emissions from the site would comply with the established noise criteria at all receivers.  

 

I trust this information is sufficient.  Please contact us if you have any further queries. 

Yours faithfully 
WILKINSON MURRAY 
 

 
 
Nic Hall 
Manager (Newcastle) 
 


